Master Planning Committee of University of Alaska Fairbanks

MEMORANDUM

Date:

December 7, 2011

To:

Brian Rogers, Chancellor

From:

Deb Horner, Co-Chair

Derek Miller, Co-Chair

Re:

MPC Recommendation 2011-20 - Approval of Outdoor Mural

The MPC recommends approval of the KSUA "mural" proposal as per the November 12, 2011 memorandum from the Art on Campus Subcommittee (ACS) with the following requirements and conditions. As per the ACS memo, the KSUA project does not qualify as a mural (it is not painted directly on a building surface) but rather as an art installation. The issue of murals on campus will be taken up separately by the ACS with a recommendation coming forth for consideration to the MPC at a later date.

1. This approval pertains only to this project.

- 2. The KSUA work is a temporary installation. It will be taken down two years after the date of installation or earlier if requested by KSUA. The university can also remove the piece and re-install it in another location prior to the two year deadline if necessary to accomplish construction activities.
- 3. A new art installation may be installed after two years when a new proposal will be selected for display.
- 4. Any new art installation at this location must be student(s) work and sponsored by a student group.
- 5. The work must be painted on medium density overlay (MDO) panel board. The approved work is currently painted on multiple 1.5' square panels which must be fastened to two larger panels prior to installation. The total size of this work is 6' x 8'.
- 6. The location for the installation is the lower east wall of Wood Center by the entrance to the building by the Pub. The north retaining wall is not appropriate due to the fact that snow is routinely pushed up against that wall during the winter months which would both hide and damage the work.
- 7. Lighting is recommended.
- 8. Signage must be included that can be affixed to the wall and contains the artist(s) names, UAF group affiliation and sponsor.
- 9. Costs of installation and lighting are the responsibility of Facility Services.

Motion made by Doug Schrage, Seconded by Lydia Anderson.

Motion passed unanimously.

Thank you.

DEM